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24 October 2012
Dr Patrick Walsh
Utilities Commissioner

NT Utilities Commission

GPO Box 915 

DARWIN NT 0801

Dear Dr Walsh

Draft Electricity Standard of Service Code
Thank you for the invitation to comment on the draft Electricity Standard of Service Code (ESS). We apologise for responding a little later than your requested time for responses. 
The NT Major Energy Users (NTMEU) has long been a supporter of providing performance service standards for the provision of monopoly services. The NTMEU is of the view that the requirement for the achievement of standards for the delivery of service replicates (to a degree) the imposition of competition. In a competitive environment, customers balance the cost of a service provided with the quality of the delivery of that service and this provides an incentive for service providers to continually improve their service delivery. A review of service performance in the competitive sector indicates that providers must continually improve their service performance just to maintain market share. As a result, in the competitive sector, customers see over time a trend where service continually improves without price necessarily increasing.

The Electricity Standard of Service Code should impose on the monopoly electricity provider (Power and Water Corporation – PWC) a drive for continuous improvement in the services it provides. Therefore as a matter of principle, the NTMEU considers that the ESS Code provides an essential element in the regulatory bargain that is required in the provision of electricity monopoly services. 

The NTMEU agrees with the proposals by the Utilities Commission (UC) outlined in the draft statement of reasons for the ESS Code. The NTMEU notes that the Australian Energy Regulator (AER) is currently revising its Service Target Performance Incentive Scheme (STPIS) for electricity transmission and considers that the UC might investigate whether the changes being considered for the STPIS might have application for the provision of services by PWC.

The only concern that the NTMEU has with the draft ESS Code is with the derivation of the required standards. The current proposal is essentially based on the targets reflecting term historic performance of PWC in the provision of the monopoly services. But in order to achieve the continuous improvement that is an outcome of competition, targets for service performance need to be more challenging than matching historic performance. With this in mind, the NTMEU considers that the targets for service performance should be set to be more challenging than achievement of historic performance and the ESS Code should define the degree to which targets of performance are to exceed historic performance.    

Should you wish to discuss in more detail any of the issues we raise above, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Michael Williams

Chair
C/- Mr Michael Williams, Northern Cement P/L

PO Box 39631 Winnellie NT 0821 

Phone: (08) 8984 0600 

email: Michael.Williams@adbri.com.au


